
 

As a small business owner in Oregon, and having been in business for 17 years, I am concerned 
that HB4212 will cripple our economy even further. As businesses struggle to open, or remain 
open, it is critical to write a portion of the bill in protection of businesses. We need actionable 
clauses that prevent anyone, citizens, businesses, or government entities from taking actions 
against businesses that can open, take proper precautions, yet still have COVID cases found in 
or around their business. 
 
COVID findings should not be allowed to instigate legal actions against a business, business 
owner, employee, or facility. We need to create indemnity for businesses to give the owners, 
operators, and employees confidence to open the doors, keep the doors open, and drive our 
economy back into a thriving mode, not another Great Depression. 
 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
John Rivers 
AO IT Consulting 
Office: 503-257-3332 
Cell: 503-888-1141 
john@aoitconsulting.com 
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